

PRIMARY ACADEMY

Orde Avenue Gorleston-on-sea Norfolk NR31 6SZ

Phone: 01493 661523
Email: office@ocppa.co.uk
Web: www.ocppa.co.uk
Principal: Mrs K Rutherford MA BEd

## Anchored in excellence

26th September 2023

Dear Parents,

Many thanks for continuing to work with the Academy to help keep our children and families safe at the beginning and end of the school day, both around the Academy site and the surrounding areas including Orde Avenue.

In order to continue to work with us on this we would ask for your help with the following:

- On both playgrounds, please ensure that children of preschool age always remain with you.
- No children should be accessing the trim trail play areas on either playground after school for Health and Safety reasons.
- Class teachers are available to speak with you at the end of each day, but we do ask that you wait until each child in the class has been matched up with an adult to ensure the safety of all. If you need more time to talk with your teacher, then please make an appointment with the Academy office.
- To safeguard all our children and families we do ask that parents and carers avoid driving down Orde Avenue. Parking on the verges or in front of local resident driveways is unsafe to all.

We have also amended the organisation of the designated waiting areas for parents of children in Key Stage 2 to ease congestion and ensure that children and parents are able to locate each other at the end of the day.

We ask that parents of children in Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 wait in the label areas as indicated on the map.

Thank you for your support,

Mrs K Rutherford Principal



